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Minutes of the meeting held Wednesday 4th October 2017
AGM

	Present:
	Apologies

	Fiona Judd (Chair)
Charmaine Rolfe (Vice Chair)
Jasmine Armstrong (Treasurer)
Sharon French (Publicity)
Kay Lawrence (Secretary)
Hannah Nice
Hema Nan
Jenny Wilson
Tony Smith
Jayne Poole
Kelly Saturnino
Luna Muncaster
Teresa Hyde
Musah Adamu
Farhan Chaudri
Adam Best
Laura Alcinder

	Gemma Hosking
Debbie Hanley
Gail Forrester
Reggie Leigh
Carol Sheils
Sarah Chandler 
Mandy Cook
Neil Hamilton
Kim Jayasundra




	ITEM NO.
	SUBJECT
	FOR ACTION BY WHOM

	1.
	WELCOME & APOLOGIES

Fiona welcomed everyone to the AGM and the committee and gave apologies as listed above.    It was great to see some new faces and some more men in the meeting.


	
Fiona

	2.
	MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

We went through the minutes of the previous meeting Tuesday 5th September 2017 and there was nothing outstanding however we also had to look at the previous AGM minutes from Tuesday 11th October 2016.




	
All

	
	
	

	3.
	CURRENT CHAQIR REPORT ON THE PERIOD SINCE SEPTEBER 2017

Fiona gave a brief introduction about the HPFA and talked about previous events that we have held and what our purpose is and the benefits to the school.

Fiona explained the difference between the committee members and the appointed roles and went on to say that we all muck in together when preparing for events and we also encourage members to seek out donations from local businesses for raffle events during the events.
	

Fiona


















	4.
	CURRENT TREASURERS REPORT AND PRESENTATION OF ACCOUNTS:

Jasmine gave a brief account of the current balance of the HPFA account but she agreed to complete the final summary for the period September 2016 to 2017and forward this to Fiona to be checked and signed off.



	
Jasmine

	5.
	ELECTION OF OFFICERS TO SERVE UNTIL THE NEXT AGM

· All current members stood down

· Tony Smith then took over and greeted everyone to the AGM and HPFA and went on to thank Fiona and the team for their great work in the previous year.
· Tony said how grateful the School are for the financial contributions that HPFA make each year and he is looking forward to another enjoyable and profitable year.

· Tony then asked for volunteers to fill the position of the chair.  Fiona said she was happy to continue in the role and this was seconded by Jayne.  Everyone was happy with Fiona being elected as chair.

· The next elected post was for the Vice Chair.  Charmaine said she was also happy to continue as chair if there was no one else.  A new member to the committee Mesah Adamu volunteered.  As Mesah was new to the committee he was asked to introduce himself and to tell us a bit more about himself.

· Mesah has a daughter in year 8 and has lived in the UK for the past 8 years arriving from Ghana.  He worked for the military police and now works on community based projects and developments that benefit both here and his home country of Ghana.  Mesah explained with enthusiasm how he would like to get involved and somehow link this in with the school.

· Mesah was seconded by Kay and it was felt that a newcomer could have a lot to add to the committee and also a male input.  Mesah was elected as Vice Chair.

· The next available post was for the Treasurer and Jasmine explained that if there was no one else to do it then she was happy to continue however she had a lot going on and Jenny Wilson said she would like to be considered for the post.  Jasmine was happy to step down and as Jenny had been the treasurer previously the committee supported Jenny for the position of the Treasurer.

· Kay was happy to continue as secretary and she was seconded by Kelly Saturnino and accepted the positon.

· The final position for consideration was the post for the publicity officer.  Sharon was happy to continue and she explained that her background is in design and graphics and the committee supported her. Sharon to remain as Publicity Officer

· Interest was shown by the new committee members and a brief description of what the roles entailed were explained.  Fiona explained that we are all equal in the committee and you can give as much of your time as you can and help where you can. Newcomers agreed that they were happy to be on the committee and maybe after seeing how the HPFA worked for a year then they would consider standing next year.

· All the following were nominated, seconded and agreed to take the positions for the forthcoming year.

· Chair – Fiona Judd
· Vice Chair – Mesah Adamu
· Treasurer – Jenny Wilson
· Secretary – Kay Lawrence
· Publicity Officer – Sharon French

Tony thanked everyone for volunteering as Exec committee and all members took their seats and Tony handed over to Fiona.

	




Tony

















	6.
	ELECTION OF GENERAL COMMITTEE MEMBERS TO SERVE UNTIL THE NEXT AGM.


· Jasmine Armstrong
· Gemma Hosking
· Teresa Hyde 
· Kim Jayasundera 
· Hanna Nice*
· Jayne Poole*
· Caroline Smith
· Carol Sheils
· Nick Dean
· Tony Smith
· Mandy Cook
· Reggie Leigh
· Debbie Hanley 
· Gail Forester 
· Neil Hamilton 
· Sarah Chandler
· Hema Nana
· Kelly Saturnino
· Farhan Chaudri
· Laura Alcinder
· Adam Best


Apologies for anyone who I’ve missed but please email me and I will amend.


	



	7.
	FORTHCOMING EVENTS

· Monday 16th October – Open evening year 6.

We need volunteers from about 4:30pm to serve refreshments and sell snacks.

· Kay and Jenny can help from 4:30pm and Kay will bring the milk
· Sarah to order approximately 100 doughnuts as per last year.
· Fiona, Sharon, Musah and Luna have all offered to help and will be along sometime after 5pm
· Kay to email Sue in the office to request the Urn and the tables to be set up.
· Adam is going to enquire about the cost price of cupcakes to see if we can sell them at a profit.


Quiz night confirmed for Saturday 18th November

· Jayne to get the alcohol license
· Charmaine to email about the Estate Agent Boards
· Sharon to do flyers for the event
· Agreed on £10 per ticket.


	

	8.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· Fiona will get keys cut for other committee members for the stock cupboard.
· Members discussed ideas of fund raising

· Vintage tea room – to be held in a smaller room with bunting, cupcakes and tea and coffee (this will be explored further during the next meeting.

· All money making ideas are very welcome from all.




	

	
	All parent/carers/teachers/staff

Our meetings are open to anyone involved with the school.  You don’t have to be a committee member and you don’t have to commit to every meeting. We’re a nice bunch who welcome new faces and fresh ideas, so please feel free to come along.  We meet on the first Tuesday of every month.

All welcome!
	

	
	
Next HPFA meeting Tuesday 7th November 2017
In
Conference Room
@ 7pm
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